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September 10, 2025 
 
 
 
Dear Parishioners of St. Augustine,  
 
It is with deep gratitude and great joy that I write to share some personal news with you. I have been appointed 
by Bishop Malesic as the Parish Life Coordinator for St. Augustine Church, effective September 15, 2025- a 
community that has been my spiritual home since baptism and one in which I’ve been blessed to serve in 
various ministries throughout the years. This community has been an important part of my faith journey, and 
I’m grateful for the opportunity to give back in this new way.  
 
I approach this responsibility with great dedication, an open heart, and a sincere desire to listen, collaborate, 
and grow together in faith. I firmly believe that parish life flourishes when we each bring our gifts to the table 
and work together as one body in Christ.  
 
I will be working closely with Fr. Ben and Deacon Chris who will continue to serve as our Sacramental 
Ministers, and Fr. James Roach, who will continue to guide us as our Presbyteral Moderator. Together, we 
hope to offer steady leadership, pastoral care, and support as we move forward.  
 
I know that our community has experienced its share of challenges in recent years. Many of us feel the effects- 
smaller numbers, in quieter pews, and in a sense that we are waiting for something to be rekindled. My hope is 
that, together, we can begin to rebuild what may feel lost: not through grand plans or instant change, but 
through small, steady acts of faith, welcome, and presence.  
 
St. Augustine once wrote, “You have made us for Yourself, O Lord, and our hearts are restless until the rest in 
You.” My own heart has found rest here- even in the quiet seasons- and I believe that God is still very much at 
work in our midst.  
 
Please pray for me as I begin this new role- and know that I will be praying for each of you. I’m not coming 
with all the answers, but I am coming with a willing heart and a deep love for this parish. I look forward to 
listening, learning, and walking alongside you as we seek to renew our life together in Christ.  
 
In hope and peace,  
 
 
 
Bob Duda 
BDuda@StAugustineCleveland.org 
(216) 502-2308 Voice and Text 
(216) 243-7650 Video Phone 
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LET’S GROW  
YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish! 

CONTACT ME  
Victor Preisel

vpreisel@4LPi.com 
(800) 477-4574 x6317

STELLAR TEAM: EXCELLENCE IN REAL ESTATE
COMMITTED TO OUTSTANDING SERVICE AND RESULTS

CHISTINA CARPADIS
& EVA POSZA
216-215-4232
216-200-8738

$250.00 from every transaction
goes into Sunday’s collection basket
and discounts for military clients.

Over 45 Years Industry Experience.

Funeral • Memorial • Burial • Cremation
Bob Duda, Lic. Funeral Director and Embalmer, Parishioner

Call or Text (216) 906-2243
6953 West 130th St. • Parma Heights, OH 44130

CLEVELAND’S NEIGHBORHOOD BAKERY 

216-260-1666 
leavenedcle.com 

1633 Auburn Ave. Suite 1 • Cleveland, OH 44113


